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    DRAFT -
  
                                                               FINAL – 09/13/07
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

August 23, 2007
	Introduction   
Roll Call 
	1.  The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:05 p.m. with President Maria Saénz presiding.  This meeting was held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex at 4950 McNutt Road, Sunland Park, New Mexico. Board Members present were Mr. Craig Ford, Mr. Daniel Castillo, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes. 

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

	Supt.'s Report     
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report 
           Supt. Nava introduced parents that were in attendance due to the efforts of the ENLACE - Parent Ambassadors from the southern part of the district.  
            Supt. Nava introduced Dr. Vicki Harder, who is the representative for GISD on the Spaceport America Project.  Dr. Harder reported on the first meeting held with representatives from the three school districts, Gadsden, Hatch and Las Cruces Schools.  Funding has been allocated to enhance math and science programs in middle and high schools in Doña Ana County.  Gadsden ISD will receive approximately $500,000 per year, this amount is based on student enrollment, over for the next twenty years.  Dr. Harder will also be meeting with GISD administrators to discuss academic needs in math and science.
           Supt. Nava introduced Sara Cooper, Director for the TRIO Educational Talent Search Program at NMSU.  Ms. Cooper introduced the representatives that will be working with each middle school and high school.  The program targets low income, first generation American students.  The students must meet Federal Income Guidelines and be enrolled in Chaparral, Gadsden or Santa Teresa middle and high schools. 
           Supt. Nava reported that everything is progressing well, CMT will continue meeting on Tuesday mornings but, will also meet be meeting on Fridays. 

	Board President’s Report
	B. President Saénz attended the Gadsden Foundation Committee meeting.  The Foundation will have a raffle to raise money for scholarships.  Revenues from this fundraiser will benefit both the Foundation and the school or the school organization selling the raffle tickets.  


	Board                 

Members
Supt.'s Report       


	C. Board Members: 

     Mr. Ford thanked Supt. Nava for attending the CHS Open House.  Mr. Ford also thanked the site administrators for keeping him informed about the success of our schools.
       Mrs. Viramontes thanked the school site administrators for their AYP data presentations.  Mrs. Viramontes met with Chamberino community members on creating more opportunities for parental involvement at their children’s schools.  
            Mr. Castillo expressed how impressed he was with the school site administrators AYP presentations.  He thanked Ms. Cooper on her presentation and expressed that there should be no problem reaching their goal of serving 600 students.  
           Mrs. Huerta apologized for missing the student data workshop earlier.  Mrs. Huerta expressed that she was happy to see the Districts curriculum is vertically aligned and thanked both Dr. Harder and Ms. Cooper.  

	Student Rep
	      D.  Diana Solis – absent.

	Personnel Report
	     E.   The personnel report is included for the Boards information and no action is required.

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.          

	Consent                  Agenda
	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Open Forum         
	6.  Open Forum – Dr. Garcia spoke the evaluation that North Central will be conducting at GMS.  One of the requirements is the history of the GMS.  Dr. Garcia reference a book by Edith Donaldson – History of Public Education within the Gadsden I.S. District.  Dr. Garcia is hoping to use voting machines when conducting the school uniform issue.       

	Amend Resolution to Determine Necessity to Issue Ed. Tech. Notes
	7.  Action Items:

     A.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to amend the Resolution to Determine Necessity to Issue Educational Technology Notes.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Caller Id Calls from all GISD Phones


	8.  Discussion Items:

A.  Associate Supt. Richard Chavez addressed the board with information on the caller identified calls from all GISD phone numbers.  The district had received some concerns about the district and the schools numbers not appearing when calling out, calls appear as unavailable or unknown.  The Technology Department is currently working on this problem and will be implementing a pilot program in the near future.  

	Texas Migrant Council    
	     B.  Members of the Texas Migrant Council were present to request placing a portable on of the Districts campus to provide services to migrant families.  

	Closed Session     
	9.  Mrs. Viramontes motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 to discuss personnel actions, pending litigation, collective bargaining and 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978, as amended for Superintendent’s Evaluation and Salary, with possible action and Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, NMSA 1978.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:05 p.m.   

	Reconvene in Open Session 
	10. Mrs. Viramontes motioned to reconvene in open session.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:50 p.m.    

	Adjourned 
	     Mrs. Huerta made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:51 p.m.                        
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